November 2018 Volume 38 Issue 10



President: Beth Twedell

sewunique4u@bellsouth.net 843-326-1627 843-617-6030

V. President: Harriett Whitlock

Igehmw@aol.com

843-664-9193 843-230-5640

Jonnie Britton dbrit89828@aol.com 843-662-4355

Secretary: Elaine Holmes

rwje005@gmail.com 843-629-0397

Treasurer: Timi Bronson

all-sewed-up@roadrunner.com

860-908-3894

Swamp Fox Quilters



Hear Ye! Hear Ye!

 Membership Dues are Due!! Pay at the December meeting so that you are a member in good standing for January.

December meeting starts at 11:00. Bring your favorite dish and a holiday quilt. A quilt stand or rack would be most appreciated to help display these treasures.

Letter from the President

Hello Everyone,

Here we are already into November and cooler weather. Christmas seems to be just around the corner. What a wonderful Christmas bazaar we had. Thank you, Wanda and Susie, for your hard work. Thank you, Tish, for all the wonderful food. We have so many talented and giving members. I certainly got a lot of really nice things. My year as President is coming to an end and I have enjoyed being your president. Thank you, Lauri, Harriett, Timi and Linda for agreeing to be our officers for 2019.

Keep Quilting, Beth Twedell, President









Show and Tell

Financial Statement for October 2018

Ordinary Income	
Raffle Quilt	<u>-\$80.00</u>
Total Income	-\$80.00

Expenses

Newsietter	19.50
Programs:	
Meals	9.00
Travel expenses	50.00
Program, other	650.00
Total Program	\$709.00
Raffle Quilt Expenses	8.55

Total Expense <u>737.05</u>
Net Ordinary Income <u>-817.05</u>

Net Income <u>-817.05</u>

Pending Deposit 10/4/18 \$58.00 Loss for Oct. \$759.05

Reconciled Bank Balance \$3756.67

Chairpersons for 2018

Opportunity Quilt 2018: Linda Smiley 2019 Challenge- Peggy O'Quinn

Block of the Month: Lorene Arnette

Community Quilts: Frances Kelley Correspondence: Sara Simons

Historian: Brenda Gregg Library: Pam Bishop

Membership: Jonnie Britton Newsletter: Harriett Whitlock

Website: Lauri Winburn Publicity: Lorene Arnette

QSC Liaison: Harriett Whitlock Workday: Carol Ann Hobbs

SFQ Facebook- Lauri Winburn Hospitality- Judy Voss

Reenactment- Tish Von Hagel Christmas Bazaar- Wanda Moody



2 of 4

December Block of the Month—Christmas design

Block of the Month – December BOM uses Christmas colors and is a 9-Patch and Snowball Block. Kits with coordinated prints for the blocks were distributed at the November meeting.

By popular demand, January BOM will be the Hidden 4-Patch. Easy-peasey instructions will be announced at the December meeting.

Cranberry Brie Bites for that Thanksgiving get together

Ingredients

- · Serves 24
 - 6 Rosemary, cut into 1" pieces., sprigs of
 - 1/2 cup Berry cranberry sauce, whole
 - 1 (8-oz.) tube Crescent dough 1 Flour
 - 1 Cooking spray
 - 1/4 cup Pecans
 - 1 1 oz. (8-oz.) wheel Brie

Using a mini muffin pan, spray with Pam and press a square of the crescent rolls (rolled out). Put a square of brie, a

dollop of whole berry cranberry sauce, a pecan, and a sprig of rosemary. Bake at 375 until browned, melted, ready!















Minutes of the Meeting of the Swamp Fox Quilt Guild

November 1, 20018

President Beth Twedell called the meeting to order at 9:30 am. She asked if there were any additions or corrections to the minutes of the October meeting. Sharon Wolff made a motion to accept the minutes as presented. The motion passed.

Beth asked if everyone had a bidding number for the silent auction. She explained how the auction would be run and that there would be two opportunities to bid on items.

Beth called on Rosemary Carroll, the chairman of the nominating committee to present the slate of officers for 2019. They are: President Lauri Winburn, Vice President Harriett Whitlock, Secretary Linda Smiley, and Treasurer Timi Bronson. Carol Lindler made a motion to accept the slate of officers by accumulation. The motion passed.

Beth reminded members that workday in November will be donated to wrapping all the charity quilts.

<u>Community Quilts:</u> Frances Kelley reported we currently have 34 Tummy Time quilts, 22 wheelchair quilts, 28 pillowcases and 5 walker totes.

Beth asked for volunteers to work on the Christmas Luncheon committee. Tish VonHagel, Marie McIntyre and Kay Matthews agreed to handle it. The Christmas Luncheon is a pot luck event where each members attending is asked to bring a dish. The Luncheon will begin at 11:00. Members are encouraged to bring Christmas quilts to hang to make the room look festive.

<u>Treasurer's Report:</u> Timi Bronson reported there was no income deposited. Expenses were \$737.05. Current balance is \$3,756.64.

Membership: Jonnie Britton reported 46 members present and 6 guests.

<u>Block of the Month:</u> Lorene Arnette showed the blocks for a Christmas quilt. Members interested in making a block can pick up one at the back table. The winner of this month's blocks was Sue Chinich.

2019 Challenge: Peggy O'Quinn reminded members it is time to start working on their challenge. The theme this year is "Through the Eye of the Needle". She announced that the luncheon at the May meeting at the Hartville Museum will be held at Sam Kendell's in Hartsville.

Harriett Whitlock announced the Horry Council Arts Council will hold their Quilt Show at Ocean Lakes Camp Ground in Myrtle Beach on February 22and 23, 2019.

She also reminded members of the serger class on Friday Nov.2. There will be several machines and different kits to purchase. The class will begin at 9:30 and participants should bring a lunch.

Opportunity Quilt: Linda Smiley reminded members to pick up packets of raffle tickets from her,

Sew And Tell: 17 members shared their work.

Respectfully submitted, Elaine Holmes, Secretary

November Workday: Presents!

We are wrapping the Christmas gifts—quilts, lapquilts, pillowcases— at this month's workday. Bring scissors and tape!

QSC "Spring Meeting" Meeting
Workday, January 17 10 AM
We are having a meeting of all interested in a
position at the upcoming QSC Spring Meeting.
On the agenda are thread catchers, embroidered
aprons (bring your \$5), assigned positions for the
meeting, and any other loose ends (and there are
plenty!). Please attend if interested.

QSC Notes

The President's challenge (Lynn Baker is our president) for this year is loggerhead turtles. The quilt should not exceed 40 X 40. It can be pieced, appliqued, embellished, whatever you wish. The design can be your own or from a pattern (give credit to the designer) and must be image copyright free. The quilts will be displayed at the Spring Meeting.

The block party for the Spring Meeting is a 12.5 inch square with the theme "Ticket to Ride." (Transportation? Beatles' song? Lottery ticket? Vacation? Car Keys? Keep going with the ideas!)













Photos from our All Day Serger Class

A fun day learning various ways our serger can be put to use other than collecting dust!

Thanks to Linda and Lorene for all your help. Perhaps next year we can plan a Friday class for serving a complete quilt!

December Luncheon

Thanks to Tish for her delicious lunch at the Nov. meeting. We will have a covered luncheon for December. Bring your favorite dish! Bring the food at 11:00. Lunch is served soon after.





2019 Raffle Quilt

Linda Smiley, Sue Chinich, and Kay Matthews have completed the raffle quilt and have ready for you bags of tickets to sell. The cost is a dollar per ticket, or 6 tickets for \$5. We'd like all members to sell at least 1 bag, but please sell as many as you can to all your friends and relatives. Don't forget if you are planning to buy some in your name, to put the name of your pet or your spouse. This and the Christmas Bazaar are our only two fund raisers per year. Thank you, ladies, for such a beautiful quilt.



2019 Classes

For all classes in which there is a fee, the payment is made when the person signs up for the class. There are no refunds or cancellations unless there is an emergency. Because the class involves a fee, no visitors or auditors, unless the auditor or visitor has paid.

This policy is to help protect the interests of the visiting teacher as well as to prevent an over-inflated class list for the teacher.

The classes for 2019 are \$35 unless the teacher requests a special fee.

We have all the months booked for next year and hope that you will participate in the 4 classes that will be taught by outside teachers. They are varied and look quite interesting! Hope to see you there!

